MINUTES CITY OF BROOKINGS PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION December 1. 1971

The regular meeting of the Parks & Recreation Commission was called to order by Chairman Allan Ettinger. Minutes of previous regular meeting and special meeting were approved as read.

Members attending were H. Lee Hansen, Marshall Hoppin, and Lottie Clark. Superintendent of Public Works Elmer S. Lee and Mayor Les Williams also attended as did the following students enrolled in the eighth grade at local school: Pam Batty, Debby Spees, Kevin Wheeler, Cathy Remington, and John Waller. Mr. Jim Waller, John's father, was also present.

The Mayor reported Simonson Lumber Company will give required lumber and barrels can be obtained for the proposed park site. Chairman Ettinger has talked with the telephone company about poles, and Mr. Hansen has contacted Coquille Salvage, South Coast Lumber Co. purchasing agent Mr. Nading, and Brookings Plywood concerning needs for the project.

Mr. Jim Waller brought to the attention of the Commission that new materials in playground equipment would be a requirement to qualify for insurance. It was then suggested that the local service clubs might be approached for individual playground equipment.

Mr. Elmer Lee stated the proposed budget figure of \$4.00 per running foot is for eight (8) foot cyclone fence and includes stiles and gates.

Mr. Hoppin reported on restroom facilities which would be donated by people in area of proposed park.

Mr. Hansen and a couple of members will tour the proposed park area and make decisions on the size of equipment and where it should be placed.

The younger citizens present were very helpful with their suggestions, one of which was to install teeters, monkey bars, swings and slides in the playground area.

Mayor Williams MOVED, and the motion was seconded, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting then adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

CHAIRMAN

ATTEST:

898 Elk Drive P. O. Box 'C' Brookings, Oregon 97415

The Home of Winter Flowers

November 29, 1971

Dear Member,

The Parks & Recreation Commission will meet this Wednesday evening, December 1, 1971, at 7:30 p.m. in the City Hall.

I will be looking forward to seeing you there.

Cordially,

Les Williams

Les Williams, Mayor

CC